Dear Virginia Psychiatrist: 

Thank you for your membership and support of the Psychiatric Society of Virginia (PSV) and our advocacy efforts.  We are fortunate to have volunteers and staff to help PSV communicate to our General Assembly members about patient care, insurance parity, professional standards, and other issues important to medicine and psychiatry, specifically.
Over the past 12 months we have seen more activity in mental health policy than we have in the previous 10 years.  The Governor, General Assembly members, and the public have been focused on changes to commitment laws, mental health system funding, access to treatment, and society’s perception about the mentally ill.  More than ever before, psychiatrists are engaged in the public policy debate.  Because of the vast number and sometimes divergent interests of stakeholders, PSV diligently pushes to remain influential in this process.
In addition, this year we are helping to protect Virginia’s medical malpractice cap, which will mature at $2 million this July.  We are partnering with the Medical Society of Virginia (MSV) and other specialty societies to educate legislators about the realities of malpractice liability and how the cap maintains a good environment for physicians to serve Virginians.  The trial lawyers are working hard to convince Delegates and Senators to raise, or even eliminate, the cap.

As always, we consistently advance high standards for health care professionals.  This includes appropriate limits on scope of practice for non-physicians like psychologists, social workers, nurses, physician assistants, and even naturopaths.  Under the guise of “access to care”, some health professions try to expand business by confusing the public about education, training, and regulations.  We argue that as concerns about patient safety grow Virginia should not expand healthcare services through special-interest legislation without demanding proper education.
These advocacy and outreach efforts require us to engage in the political process.  We support candidates who support the highest standards of professionalism and an environment that fosters the physician-patient relationship.  PSYCHMD-PAC, our political action committee, is our vehicle.

Psychiatrists must increase our participation in politics to advance our profession and support our patients.  Please join us in making a contribution to PSYCHMD-PAC using the form below.  Thank you in advance for your support.

